Meadowbrook Heights HOA - Approved
June 2024 Meeting Minutes  - June 20th, 2024 / 7:00 PM Meeting / John Meyer’s house
ATTENDEES
Lisa Bicknell (president), John Meyer (vice president), Melissa Ehrlich (treasurer), Martin Meyer (secretary), Pete Bicknell (member at large), Aaron Stein (member at large). Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.
AGENDA
1). Resolved HOA Board members password access to the HOA website.

2). Covenant update – as we only received 26 approved ballots, the threshold for making changes to the HOA Covenants (not driven by state law) was not reached.  After discussion, the board has agreed that we need to provide better information and presentation to our HOA members, and then work with them so that we are able to reach the minimum number of votes to make changes (currently 53 votes).

3). Reviewed Insurance payment for board liability.  Annual fee is now $126.  A motion was made to have a vote for approval, which was seconded.  The board unanimously approved payment.

4). Home owner Kelli Edmund has petitioned the board to allow Schraa Tree Service to trim back her trees and the HOA trees that abut her property.  She has committed to pay all of the costs for this activity, as the trees damage each other in high winds.  The board unanimously approved her request.

5. The board has not received any volunteers to handle the work regarding an HOA Community Garage Sale.  We are open to volunteers running this type of activity, as none of the board members can currently commit time to this activity.

6.  Resource Central has notified us that Meadowbrook Heights is still in the running for funding for the planting of native grasses along First Street.  Our estimate was for an overall installed cost of $6,000, with some volunteer commitments to control the cost.  They updated M. Meyer that they had updated their conditions, in that they would not support the use of ROUNDUP for removal of the existing grass/turf.  M. Meyer agreed to that condition, as the alternative methods can be addressed.  Resource Central did request an estimate of what the Meadowbrook HOA could contribute.  We committed to $1,000 to 1,500 and volunteer labor for much of the current grass removal.

On June 24th, we were notified by Resource Central that our project had been approved, and Resource Central would provide $4,500 to support our project. 

Next meeting will be held on July 11th, 7:00 pm, at John Meyer’s house.

Meeting was adjourned at ~ 8:20 pm.
